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Omāroro Community Reference Group Minutes 

Meeting took place Executive Suite, Gate A, Massey Wallace Street, 6.00pm, Wednesday  26 August 2020 
Meeting opened at 6.00pm 

Attendees
	Ex-officio members 
· Jane Black (Chair)
· Dan Ormond (Community Liaison Person) 

	Community Representatives
 
· Mary Hutchinson
· Peter Cooke 
· Victor Anderlini 
· Judy Hutt
· Frieda Harper 
· Carol Comber 

	Representatives
· Richard Hickman (Beca)
· Andrew Stewart (Beca) 
· Bob Barber (WCC)
· Gareth Penhale (WWL)
· Russell Obee (HEB)
· James Lake (HEB)
· Joel De Boer (WCC) 
· Samantha  McCluskey (WWL) 



Apologies 

Emma Paisley, Jane Loughnan. 

Richard introduced Andrew Stewart who will be the Beca/WWL project manager onsite during the project and will also take over Richard’s role as the CRG representative.  Richard advised that while he is on leave for the next meeting he will be attending the November meeting.   


Minutes and matters arising from previous meeting (16 July 2020)

The minutes were received

Matters arising 

Mary noted that the plastic bunting was still present on Wallace Street and causing a potential litter issue.  She also commented on the grit from the paint removal and non slip surface on Wright Street  accumulating in the gutters.  Richard agreed to raise both issues with BPC.  

Mary also thanked the project for the repair to the lateral outside 34 Wright Street.  She did note there is still some asphalt repair required.

There was discussion about the potential for WWL to look to using bio degradable bunting on future projects.  Gareth agreed to raise it internally.  


Omāroro Reservoir Pipelines Update 

Richard provided an update on behalf of BPC on the pipelines project.

· He noted that a community update had been sent out the previous week with most of the information  
· Work on the final section of the Wallace/Rolleston Streets stormwater was now due to be completed mid/late September due to delays 
· Work was due to start at the bottom of Rolleston Street, the reservoir project team was working with BPC to ensure that vehicles can get through.  There will also be coordination with Kāinga Ora once their construction starts 
· Howard Street garden has now been rebuild and BPC just sourcing the plants 
· Still some tidy up work on manholes to be completed, but this will not affect traffic
· All work due to be completed late September/early October.


Omāroro Reservoir Update 

· Hargreaves Street to Papawai Terrace track  Richard noted that the track had been completed and was now able to be used.  He noted that the contractor would return in a few weeks to patch any parts of the track that may have settled or been washed out.  Peter asked when the opening into the park would be done, Richard commented it would be after the construction of the reservoir.  
· Papawai Stream Study.  Richard updated the group that the report had been completed and reviewed by WWL.  It is now with WCC for their review and input.  It will be circulated before the next CRG meeting for a discussion at that meeting.  It was agreed that a separate meeting should be held before the CRG meeting to work through the report and answer any questions.  Dan to organise that meeting.  
· Management Plans.  Richard and James noted that since the last meeting the Plans had been updated with CRG feedback and submitted and certified by GWRC and WCC.  These are now available on the website together with the feedback from CRG and the response.  
· Construction Update.  James talked through the construction programme that had been circulated prior to the meeting.  He also talked about the approach to the excavation of reservoir site and the change in approach, so while initial access would be close to Rolleston Street, once sufficient clay and other suitable material to create an access  via a new ramp at the eastern end of the site.  
· Salisbury Lane   Carol raised Frank’s concern that the lane would be closed to pedestrians.  James and Richard clarified that it would only be closed for a two week period when a wastewater pipe was being replaced.  For the rest of the project it will remain open.  Worker usage will mainly be before 7am and between 5-5.30pm so this should not impact on the current users greatly.  

Kāinga Ora

Peter raised his frustration about a damaged lateral/pipe on Rolleston Street.  He noted that while it was not associated with the reservoir project, he was frustrated at the lack of repair.  Bob agreed to raise it with WCC.  


Residents Meeting 

Dan provided an update on a meeting between Salisbury Ave residents and the project team on Friday 16 August.  He noted it was a very positive meeting and the project team was able to respond to the concerns and questions raised by the group.  


Next Meeting 

6.00pm, Thursday 1 October 2020 – at the Executive Seminar Suite,  Massey University.  

  
Meeting closed at 7.15pm. 
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